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July 1, 2020 

 

Hello families...We have made the frustratingly painful decision to cancel youth camp next week.  

What started in my gut as a concern of how this would all play out given the COVID19 stuff has 

pretty much come into play.  Listen, we have gone to this same Assemblies of God youth camp for 

years.  It’s the same youth camp Jeremy and I both grew up going to.  A lot of great life changing 

decisions have been made at this youth camp…but throw in COVID19, and it has turned into a crazy 

mess.   
 

Obviously we have had three different dates for camp.  The first date was set pre-covid, the second 

was set post-covid, and the third was set post clarifying things with the governor’s office on camps 

concerning covid.  Follow me here?  The second date change was understandable and completely 

blamed on COVID19.  The third date change was completely user error, and could have completely 

been avoided (I say that, but the issue with the third date change would never had happened if it 

were not for COVID19).  Frustrating. 

 

I had clarified, and Jeremy had clarified (even as of last week), that the only time our students would 

need to wear a mask during the week (other than when they first got there for temperature check) 

would be if they were diagnosed as sick or someone needed them to wear it short term.  Yesterday, 

Jeremy received a text saying the plan now is for the students to have to wear a mask at all times 

when they are in a building.  Neither I nor Jeremy are comfortable asking this of your student. We do 

not think it’s wise of the camp or us to make your student wear a mask.  Frustrating.   

 

The speaker and worship team from James River Church have pulled out as of this week b/c of an 

apparent outbreak of COVID19 amongst them.  At this point, we have no idea who the speaker or 

worship team is.  Frustrating. 

 

Bottom line is, COVID19 related or not, there are decisions that have been made that have caused us 

to have great concern for the effectiveness of our week of camp.  Jeremy feels, and I agree, that due to 

the lack of wisdom in decision making, the best thing to do at this point is to cut our losses and 

cancel.  We realize, this is yet another disappointment for your student (and you as a parent).  We 

realize that due to the date changes, many of you rearranged vacations, and in some cases, even 

cancelled vacations so that your student could go to camp.  I am so sorry this is where we find 

ourselves.   
 

Give us a week or two, but you will receive a full refund of your camp fee/registration.  If you have 

any further questions, feel free to reach out to Jeremy (or myself) at the church. 

 

Thanks for your grace and understanding as we are forced to make this difficult call. 

 

Pastor Scott (and Pastor Jeremy) 
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